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Under the Data Protection Act (DPA) nurses and midwives will be regarded as data controllers for the limited amount of third party personal data contained in reflective discussion and confirmation forms used as part of revalidation. The DPA requires all data controllers to notify and register with the ICO as a data controller unless an exemption applies. As present there is not an exemption applicable to this situation. 

The ICO recognises that it would be highly disproportionate for nurses and midwives to have to register with the ICO in this situation. The ICO is not planning to take action against any nurses and midwives for failing to register. The Nursing and Midwifery Council has amended its guidance to advise that nurses and midwives can choose to store their completed reflective discussion and confirmation forms in either paper or electronic format.

Background
Revalidation is the process by which nurses and midwives demonstrate that they practise safely. Nurses and midwives have to revalidate in order to main registration with the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC).

The revalidation process involves the collection and processing of third party personal data in reflective discussion and confirmation forms. It has been determined that nurses and midwives will be considered data controllers for the limited data they process for the revalidation process.
